SCHREIBER COUNCIL QUOTES: From page 19 ,...

There was a lengthy discussion on the local cemetery and it was agreed that a level surface which could be grassed and easily kept sightly was the answer.

Council was relieved to hear Two tenders are being considered by the Ministry of Housing for the erection of the Senior

Citizen Apartment in Schreiber.

Applications to sell tickets were granted to Beardmore and Nipigon; for a circus and a street dance to the Kinsmen Club of Schreiber and to the Royal Canadian Legion Auxiliary Br. 109 to conduct their annual canvas for the Salvation Army.



## Ruby Rebekah Lodge No. 279

Mrs. Winnie Clemens and Mrs. Gladys Hamilton presided for the regular meeting of Ruby Rebekah Lodge.

Mrs. Hamilton reported that baskets of fruit were sent to members who were ill. Mrs. Bryson was reported to be in Port Arthur General Hospital and Mrs. Martha Huller in McCausland Hospital.

A bake sale is scheduled for May 26 in Cebrario's Hardware Store. All members are to be contacted for donations.

Thank you notes were received from Mrs. Norma Fummerton and Mrs. Nettie Thrower. An invitation was received from Topaz Rebekah Lodge and an invitation from Hope Rebekah Lodge 364 Atikokan to attend their 25th Anniversary. Anyone wishing to attend should call the Sec. B. Macadam prior to May 20th.

Following the next meeting, Miss Gwen Hadley will show slides of her trip to Hawaii. There will be a Pot luck lunch. Following this meeting, a social hour was enjoyed.

## ASSOCIATION FOR MENTALLY RETARDED:

The Schreiber-Terrace Bay Association for the Mentally Retarded, re-elected Kay LeBlanc as president at their annual meeting held in the Parish centre in Schreiber. The position of vice president is still not filled but others elected were Norah McGuire, treasurer; Rita Allen, corresponding secretary; Lois Gilmour, recording secretary; Anne Johnson, publicity chairman.

Mrs. LeBlanc, who presided, gave her annual report and stated this Branch will host the Lake Superior Regional meeting in September. She said that speakers are available to other associations wishing to know more about the work carried on and their aims.

An appeal is being made for more active members.

Lois Gilmour introduced the guest speaker, John Foulds of Nipigon who is an Adult Protection Service Worker. Mr. Foulds described his role in councelling, directing people to the proper government sources and in general looking after the needs of retarded persons 18 years of age or over.

A film on Normalisation was shown, followed by questions and answers. Lunch was served by Mary Commisso and Kay

LeBlanc.

## LUCY RACIOPPI HONOURED AT SHOWER-TEA

Lucy Racioppi was entertained at a community shower-tea on May 12th in St. John's Anglican Church Hall. Receiving with her were Mrs. Nick Racioppi, her mother and Mrs. Brenda Harvey of Red Rock.

The servitors were Linda Huard, Johanne Lapointe, Erin Bourke, Lynn Drake, Mrs. Linda Bryson and Mrs. Jewel Riley.

Replenishing were Mesdames Betty Huard, Audrey Morgan, Betty-Ann Klassen, Lil Mills and Lola Spadoni. The gifts were opened for display by Colleen MacDonald. Anna Racioppi and Gina Racioppi attended the guest book.



## NOTICE TO TENDER

Supply, delivery and stockpile screened Winter Sand Delivery to be completed by Successful bidder by 1978, September 15th. The lowest or any tender not necessarily acceptable for following locations.

- 1) Terrace Bay Patrol Yard
- 2) Rossport Patrol Yard
- 3) Nipigon Patrol Yard
- 4) Geraldton Patrol Yard
- 5) Shabaqua Patrol Yard
- 6) Upsala Patrol Yard
- 7) Ignace Patrol Yard
- 8) Atikokan Patrol Yard
- 9) Savant Lake Patrol Yard
- 10) Central Patricia Patrol Yard
- 11) Pearl Patrol Yard
- 12) Spruce River Patrol Yard
- 13) Abitibi Camp 230 Hwy. 527 72 miles north Junc. 11 & 17
- 14) Abitibi Camp 228 Hwy. 527 36 miles north Junc. 11 & 17
- 15) Armstrong Area Highway 527
- 16) Kakabeka Falls Patrol Yard
- 17) Dawson Road Patrol Yard
- 18) Blake Patrol Yard
- 19) Hymers Patrol Yard

Sealed Tenders on forms supplied by the Ministry will be received by the Manager Administrative Services until 1:30 p.m. Wednesday May 24, 1978.

Tender Forms and envelopes may be obtained in person or by mail from the Regional Office, 801 W. Walsh St. P.O. Box 1177, Thunder Bay, Ont. P7C 4X9 - Telephone 577-6451.



Ministry of
Transportation and
Communications

